July was a good month for us. This year is already flying by! We stayed
busy this past month, and we are excited for the future of our work and
ministry in Mozambique. And, as always, thank you for your continued
prayers and support.

Preaching at Malanga

In July, | preached the midweek services at the church we are attending in
Malanga. | am very thankful to Pastor Canodilho for the opportunity. It was a
great challenge, but the Lord helped along the way. We continue to do our
language classes every day, and we are happy with the progress we've made in
gaining abilities to minister to people using Portuguese. Please continue to pray
with us as we further develop our capabilities in Portuguese.

Kids Club in Santa Isabel

Each Saturday, we attend a kids' club started by a couple from the church in
Malanga. Each week, nearly 100 or more children come to hear the Bible stories,
do a craft, play some games, and eat a small snack. The needs are significant, but
none greater than the need for the gospel. We are thankful that we can
participate in this ministry.

New Bible Study in August

For the past several months, | have been doing individual Bible studies
with different people of the church in Malanga. This has been a challenge,
but it has helped to develop more confidence using Portuguese. This has
been a blessing and we ask for your continued prayers in these Bible
studies.

In July, we took steps to start a Bible study in an area of the city called Zimpeto. | went to the
neighborhood once a week to walk around, talk to people, and invite them to the Bible study. We have
nearly 50 people who are interested in the new Bible study. Please pray with us as we plan to start on
Saturday, August 9th.
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